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1. Introductions and Welcome
The meeting began with a welcome from the Chair of the Commission and introductions. 

2. Declarations of Interest 
Claire Holman informed the Chair that a member of staff from PBA had been seconded to TFL to work on the Olympic Route Network. This was not considered a conflict of interest as Claire has no contact with that member of staff. 

3. Minutes of previous meeting / matters arising 
The minutes of the April 2010 meeting were agreed. 
4. Chair’s update
The Chair updated Commissioners on his recent meetings, which had been focused on the dissemination of the Commission’s 2009 Annual Review, published in May 2010. The Chair reported that overall the response to the Annual Review had been very positive, with no negative feedback. 

In terms of funding, the Commission has submitted a budget proposal for 2011-2014 to GOE, who are leading the budget discussions among the delivery bodies, offering substantial cuts.
An FOI request has been submitted to the Commission from the Evening Standard about the Commission’s payment of staff, directors (not applicable) and bonuses (not applicable). All the information sent in the reply to the FOI request has been put on the website - http://www.cslondon.org/faqs/ 
The Chair reported, for Commissioners who had been unable to attend, that at 16th June Sub-Group the OPLC had presented to the Commission on their plans for the Olympic Park in legacy. 
5. Commissioner Feedback 
Eleni reported that she is currently supervising a PhD student doing a thesis on ‘the role of mega-events in sustainability education’.

6. Sponsors
There was a discussion of the BP’s role as a London 2012 sponsor and the IOC’s new international sponsors, Proctor and Gamble and Dow Chemical. The Secretariat have put up a brief statement about BP on the CSL website. Proctor and Gamble and Dow Chemical have only very recently been announced as IOC sponsors so it is not yet known what presence they will have in the run up to and at the London 2012 Games. 
7. Update on the Annual Review dissemination and recent media work
The Annual Review has been well received and was covered in the press, in the Guardian and also on CNBC, and in various trade publications. The cancellation of the wind turbine on the Olympic Park in early June was extensively covered in the press and the Secretariat consider that the Commission’s press work around this issue was fairly positive. Comments from the Commission were included in articles by the broadsheets and the Chair was also interviewed on BBC London’s television news story. 
Yesterday marked ‘Two Years to Go’ until the London 2012 Olympic Games Opening Ceremony. As part of the press work, the Chair wrote a blog for the BBC London website, was interviewed for BBC 5 Live and for some of the trade publications. The Commission’s messaging focused on the points that whilst a sustainable Games was looking increasingly likely, there was still a risk around a sustainable legacy. The Commission also sent out its first external newsletter to stakeholders to mark the anniversary.
8. Learning Legacy

The Commission began discussing the ‘legacy of knowledge’ from the Games in early 2007. Over the last few years it has consistently encouraged the delivery bodies to include the learning legacy from the Games in their work plans. This has been reasonably successful, for instance, the ODA now have a director and programme for learning legacy.

The Commission recently attended a meeting of the London 2012 delivery bodies to discuss the learning legacy. At the meeting the ODA discussed their learning legacy work, as did LOCOG who are in the initial stages of their learning legacy work. 

There was extensive discussion of how the Commission should present its own learning legacy about the assurance of major infrastructure and events programmes. The Chair said that he and the Secretariat would come back to a future Commission meeting with a developed plan/proposition for managing the Commission’s learning legacy.
9. Arcelor Mittal Orbit

The Chair informed Commissioners about the Orbit’s history. The Commission’s concerns around the Orbit centre on the embodied energy in the steel which will be used for construction and also whether the Orbit will comply with the ODA’s environmental and labour standards. There was further discussion of the funding of the Orbit, the use of reclaimed vs recycled steel, the implications of the Orbit for renewable energy targets on the Park and the levels of community engagement and planning that were involved.

10. Reviews
Biodiversity – The Secretariat are currently carrying out the fieldwork for the review. The draft recommendations will be discussed at the August sub-group and the review will be circulated to Commissioners and Key Stakeholders in September and October 2010.  
Health and Inclusion – The Terms of Reference have been circulated and the feedback has been generally positive. There was further discussion of which external organisations the Secretariat should meet with as part of the review. 
Merchandising and Licensing -   This will begin once the Biodiversity Review is near completion.
11. City Operations Presentation
In the afternoon the Commission invited representatives from the City Operations team at the Greater London Authority to present on their plans to date for Games-time and to take questions from the Commission. City Operations is the name for the overarching programme of coordinating GLA and London borough activities at Games-time. The programme has no formal powers as such, it is a coordinating agency.

After the session, the Chair thanked the team from the GLA and offered the assistance of the Commission, as a critical friend, to the City Operations programme.

12. Next Meeting
The next full Commission meeting will be held on 21st October 2010. 
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